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January 3
Session 1 Obedience/Conformation/Rally 
Classes Begin

January 7-8
WWCDTC AKC Obedience/Rally Trials

January 9
Seesion 1 Puppy/Manners 
Classes Begin

January 13
Instructors Meeting

January 20
Board Meeting 

January 21-22
BRDC UKC Agility Trials

January 27
4th Friday Obedience Run Thrus

January 28
WWCDTC Annual Banquet
Sign up by January 25!

February 5
BOI Flyball

February 11
UKC Conformation

February 13
Session 2 Puppy/Manners Class 
Orientation

February 18-19
BRDC UKC Obedience/Rally Trials

February 24
4th Friday Obedience Run Thrus

February 26
BOI Flyball

Official Publication of the 
Western Waukesha County 

Dog Training Club
W1314 Cedar Drive

Ixonia, WI 53036
Phone: 920-206-9311

Website: www.wwcdtc.org

What’s Up & Coming at WWCDTC?

Cover Dogs Wanted! See pg. 2 for  more details

Do you have a submission for the newsletter? Please email to: wwcdtcnews@gmail.com or 
send by mail to Anne De Roo, 217 4th Street, Beaver Dam, WI 53916.

Please Note: Due to continued low attendance, 1st Friday Rally Run Thrus have been 
discontinued for the time being.
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THE PRESIDENT’S BARK by Joan Kaml

Well we now are at the end of 2016 and getting ready for a brand new year.  While the Club’s year 
isn’t up yet, not  until February 28th, classes for the winter session will be starting the week of 
January 2nd.  We hope everyone has signed up for class.  We seem to have a great deal of interest 
in the Wednesday morning classes as those always are full.  But don’t forget about the Tuesday 
and Thursday night classes too.

We had a very successful November AKC obedience/rally trials.  They are always well attended 
after Thanksgiving as people are looking for something good to do with the dogs.  Next is our 
January 7 & 8th 2017 trials.  Anne Millane is the Chief Ring Steward so will be looking for helpers 
in that area.

Spring proves to be busy too with things coming up in the way of UKC trials for both agility and 
obedience.  Agility is January 21 & 22 and Donna Schmitt is in charge.  So if you want to help at 
those, and it is a great time, contact her and she will put you on the schedule.  The Obedience tri-
als are February 18 & 19 and Anne Millane is in charge of those.  Premiums are out and she will be 
looking for stewards for that.  Again, a good time as those trials are more relaxed.  But if you have 
a dog ready please consider entering.  The exercises are the same as AKC except they have a few 
distractions while heeling in Novice.  However, instructors should be putting in those exercises in 
the next few weeks so they can be practiced.

Then in March will will have our Annual Health Clinic on the 18th of March.  This is for Heart-
worm, Rabies, Eyes and Cardiac.  Plus this year we are trying something new – Chiropractic.  The 
flyer is in this newsletter and there are some out at club.  Sign up early if you want a specific time.  
The Eye Clinic does fill pretty quickly.  Anne Millane is in charge of this and her  phone number is 
262-269-9925 or anne.millane@yahoo.com.

We are getting ready also for our Annual Banquet on January 28th, 2017.  This is always a fun 
event and Joanne Peck does such a terrific job with it.  This year’s theme is “Western” so put on  
            Continued pg. 3

Inside the Recall Cover Dogs Wanted!
Have a picture of your pup that you love that you would like 
to share? We want to see it! We are in search of photos that 
can be shared in both the newsletter and website content. 
Send your training, event, ribbon and candid photos to: 
wwcdtcnews@gmail.com or kderoo@outlook.com

Images used in this issue were pulled from the WWCDTC Facebook page or Anne De 
Roo’s private image library. Stock images are boring... Show off your pup!
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The President’s Bark, cont.

 your boots and bring your cowboy hat to enjoy the fun.  Bring a dish to pass also in the category 
you are assigned by last name which is on the flyer.  The club always provides the main items 
meat, potatoes, rolls, etc.  The cost this year is $7 and it certainly is a “cheap” evening of fun with 
fellow members and dog people.

A big THANK YOU  goes out to all those in 2016 who helped make this club what it is today.  We 
have had several changes in recent months and will be working on more as 2017 evolves.  Mem-
bers are great in coming forth to help with the various events we have, and coming up with 
ideas.  Our building always is the cleanest around with the cleaning crew we have – Joy Flannery, 
John Kimpel, Joe Kugel, and their ring leader Karen Slack.  Of course, there are always others who 
volunteer at various times to help spruce it up as needed.  

So let’s get 2017 off to the right start and enjoy training and having fun at club with our dogs.  
Anytime you have questions or comments or need help with something your Board  is here.  
Contact one of them – names are on the front page.  

Also, a big THANK YOU goes out to Jan Plagenz and Sarah Shanahan for serving on WWCDTC’s 
board over the last several years.  We will welcome Tara Matusiewicz and Nancy Schmitt coming 
on the Board in January.  

One last thing, don’t forget if you achieved a title on your dog to send in your picture and infor-
mation to Jan Plagenz.  A suitable to be framed award is made and giving out for reconigation at 
the banquet.  Deadline and information are on the flyer in this newsletter.

Instructors are reminded too that on January 13th there is an Instructors Meeting.  Please plan 
on attending this as several new things will be coming up.  (This is in place of the one originally 
scheduled for December.)  Look forward to seeing all of you.

Thanks also, to the new Director of Training and Committee.  If you haven’t heard, Mark Chris-
tiansen will be the DOT with the following people in charge of the different areas – Chris Getter, 
Obedience; Karen Slack, Agility; Claudia Sonnenberg, Rally; and Jessica Hubbard, Monday Night.  
Mark is to be commended on the amount of work he does as the Membership Chairperson also 
keeping track of dues and their payment, keeping track of people working at various events 
so they meet their membership requirements, taking in new members, being at Monday night 
classes for orientation and hopefully getting new members from that venue.  So we are trying 
something new with a “Committee” of people to run the various training areas.  If more are added 
such as Nosework, etc, a representative will be gotten to put on this Committee also.  The people 
already there are very well qualified in their areas, so if you have training questions, etc., please 
see or contact one of them.  Their information is in the newsletter also.

 Mark has given up the building superintendant and Joe Kugel is now doing that job when things 
need repair or attention.  We welcome Joe for that job who also helps with cleaning the building 
with John Kimpel.

Happy New Year!

Joan
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NEW DIRECTOR OF TRAINING

Effective January 1st I will be taking over as the Di-
rector of Training. I have a committee of 4 people 
that I will be working with to handle the training 
programs at the club. Jessica H. will be in charge 
of Monday night classes. Karen S. will take care of 
Agility classes. Claudia will be in charge of Rally 
classes. Chris G. will handle obedience classes. 
Chris will also be in charge of instructor enrich-
ment, meaning she will take care of instructor 
movie nights, and I will work with her to come up 
with a tutor/mentor program for new instructors. 

The top priority of this group is going to be to get 
the class criteria implemented. There are plenty of 
other opportunities to improve our training pro-
grams at the club and as a group we will work on 
them.

I do intend on having an instructors meeting as 
soon as we can, hopefully in January. With classes 
starting the first of the month it more then likely 
will end up either being a Friday night or possibly 
Sunday afternoon.

As a club we will have to look into the communica-
tion issues that we had Wednesday night. This has 
always been an issue and we need to come up with 
a better solution then we already have. I also think 
we need some type of guidelines set up for deter-
mining when the club is going to be closed due to 
weather. We have a board meeting coming up in 
January and this item will be put on the agenda 
for that night. I know that changes take time to 
make and some people don’t like changes. That is 
one big reason why this is going to be a committee 
effort so several different sides of the issues can be 
seen and evaluated before changes are made.

I truly look forward to this new challenge and 
working with the committee that has been formed 
so we can make our training program even better 
then it already is. If you have any questions com-
ments or concerns please don’t hesitate to contact 
me, usually e-mail works the best for me or you can 
call generally after 4:00 p.m. until about 9:00 p.m.

Mark Christiansen

Notes & News

4TH FRIDAY RUN-THRUS

I am Linda Warn.  I am the coordinator 
for our run-thus in 2017. First, when you 
see Harry please thank him for all of his 
efforts in 2016. We had a successful year 
with our run-Thrus due to Harry’s plan-
ning and you, our volunteers. Working 
a Run-Thru is a great experience. We get 
to know other members better when 
we work with them. Also, you will get to 
know people from our club and other 
clubs who participate.

The best part for me though, is watching 
people train their dogs.You will see be-
ginners and experts in the ring. I pick up 
hints on how to better train my own dog 
because I watch others. As you know, it is 
mandatory to work two events in order to 
train your dog in obedience classes next 
year. Working run-thrus meets this crite-
ria. For me it is fun to be at the club on a 
Friday night visiting with the people I like 
and getting a chance to see where my 
dogs are in their training. Are you new to 
training? You have never worked a Run-
Thru? It is easy. We all help each other. 
You will get a card for one free Run-Thru 
when you participate. If you can come 
early (6:00 pm) we can give you a Run-
Thru before we start at 6:30 pm.

The sign up sheet will be in its usual 
place by the door. When you put your 
name on the sheet please give me your 
phone number and your email address if 
you have one.  See you soon….
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Wagging Rights!

Big Thanks to Mary Kasten, Joanne Kullmann, Clau-
dia Sonnenberg and Harry Beggs for helping set up 
the raffle tables on Friday Nov 18th. The club will be 
donating $1,000.00 to the Jefferson County Canine 
Unit.

Also to Joanne Kullmann and Tara Matusiewicz for 
donating their time to sell tickets and cover the raffle 
table. And to everyone to stepped in and helped us 
for a while!

This raffle could not be possible without the great 
response that we received from our Class donations. 
THANK YOU so much!!!

Also

A big shout of THANKS to Joan and Wayne Christensen 
for the very informative Rally workshop they gave in 
November and December. Can’t forget to Thank Simmie 
,and Brody for being great demo dogs.  Everyone learned 
a lot and very pleased that Joan and Wayne volunteered 
to do this for the club.
THANK YOU! THANK YOU!

Claudia

Heelside’s Short Circle (Jolt) - owned by Dick 
& Barb Budny -started her Barn Hunt career 
in April and with fairly limited showing this 
year,  completed her RATI, RATN, RATO, RATS 
and RATM titles, she also earned 7 of the 10 
legs necessary for RATCH - her championship.  
During the year she earned two High in Class 
awards and all 22 of her legs were with 1st-
3rd placements. In January we are scheduled 
to start working on her nose work titles.  For a 
little dog who wanted a job so bad, we finally 
found some that she can do within the con-
founds of her physical limitations.

Dauntless Flying Tiger BN CD GN RAE2 
RATI THD TT CGC  (AKA Kestrel, owned 
by Tracy Hays) got her Staffordshire 
Terrier Club Of America (STCA) Versa-
tility Gold award at the STCA National 
Specialty in Conroe TX in October.

On Sunday, November 20, Brody (German 
Shepherd, owned by Chris Getter) com-
pleted his Novice Agility Jumpers title with 
two first places and one second, and on 
Dec 3, completed his Novice Obedience 
title with scores of 196.5, 195.5 and a 196, 
also placing all three times.

Food For Thought...

By The Agility Coach  May 21, 2014

The strongest bonds are not created by what a dog does for you in competition, but by how much it teaches 
you and brings out in you. How much it brings out in you will depend on how much effort you put in.

Submitted by Claudia S.
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Monday night Puppy and 
Manners classes begin on 
January 9. Sign up form is 
included with this newsletter.

Class schedule is as follows:

6:30 p.m. Classes
     KinderPuppy I
     Beginning Manners
     Beyond the Basics

7:45 p.m. Classes
     KinderPuppy II
     Junior Manners
     Advanced Manners (CGC)

In 2017, we will be reducing the 
number of class sessions from 7 
per year to 6 so that we will have 
the opportunity to offer “Fun 
With Your Dog” classes. 

So far, suggestions for these 
classes include “Dancing with 
Your Dog”, “Dog Yoga”, etc. If you 
have any suggestions, please 
contact Jesica Hubbard at 414-
476-8430 or email firestarelkies@
gmail.com

We are also pleased to announce 
that we will begin offering the 
Canine Community Dog and 
Urban CGC Class in March of 
this year! Due to curriculum and 
space availability, this class will 
be offered on Tuesday nights at 
8:00 p.m. and will only be offered 
twice each year. The first class 
will begin on Tuesday, March 
21 and will last for 8 weeks. 
Class size is limited to only 6 
dogs (no exceptions), one dog 
per handler. Evaluations will 
be held during the last 2 class 
sessions that, upon successful 
completion, will earn your dog 
both CGCA and CGCU titles 
Because of the limited class size, 
we do anticipate that this class 
will fill quickly, so please contact 
Jesica H. at 414-476-8430/
firestarelkies@gmail.com or 
Anne De Roo at 920-219-2184/
wwcdtcnews@gmail.com for 
more information or to sign up 
for the class! Please note that, 
in order to qualify for the CGCA 
and CGCU titles at the end of 
this class, your dog must already 
hold an AKC CGC  (Canine Good 
Citizen) title. 

Winter Weather 
Class Cancellation

The following television 
and radio stations will be 
used by WWCDTC in the 
event that classes would 
need to be canceled due 
to inclement weather in 
the snowy and icy season 
to come:

Television
TMJ 4 - Milwaukee
FOX 6 WITI - Milwaukee
WISN-TV 12 - Milwaukee
CBS 58 - Milwaukee

Radio
94.5 Lake FM
96.5 WKLH
Jammin’ 98.3
102.9 “The Hog”
Big Buck Country 106.9
News Radio AM 620

Web
WISN.com

Monday evening classes 
will be covered with 
a notice on the club 
answering machine.

Monday Night Corner
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The next general 
membership meeting 
and annual banquet is 
scheduled for Saturday, 
January 28, 2017. Cost 
is $7 and a dish to pass. 
Sign-up is on page 10 of 
this newsletter. Sign-up 
deadline is January 25. 

When responding to 
volunteer requests, 
newsletter submission 
requests, even sign-ups, 
etc., please be sure to 
sign your emails with your 
first and last name. It is 
frequently very difficult to 
know who you are based on 
just your email address.

Premiums and entry forms 
for events at WWCDTC 
(unless otherwise noted) are 
available for download at 
our website:
www.wwcdtc.org
- Click on “Events” -

The club has new shirts 
available. There are tie-
dyed T-shirts in navy or 
purple with the club logo 
and a paw print. There 
are also blue polo shirts 
available with the club logo. 
If you are interested in any 
of these, please see Joan. 
The cost is $15 for either of 
the designs.

Everyone must sign in and 
out of the building when 
using it outside of normal 
class times. The clip board 
is located on the table 
between the entrance/exit 
doors. This is important so it 
is known when and who has 
been in the building.

On the same note, please 
pick up after you have 
been in the buiding outside 
of normal class times. This 
includes chairs, equipment, 
etc. Let’s all work to keep our 
club looking its best!

Kitchen: If anything you may 
bring with you to the club 
gets put in the refrigerator, 
please put your name on it. 
If it is in the refrigerator for 
any period of time and it is 
not claimed, it will be thrown 
away.

Club
Reminders

WWCDTC on
FACEBOOK

You can find WWCDTC 
on Facebook! Click on the 
following link to connect 
with WWCDTC from 
anywhere you can access 
the internet:

WWCDTC on Facebook

The page will be updated 
to keep the public up 
to date on events and 
happenings at WWCDTC.
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WWCDTC – GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Nov. 17, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by the President, Joan Kaml, at the Club Training Facility.  

Thanked Matt Meitner of Sit Means Sit for the informative presentation on training with an E-Collar

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Minutes were approved as printed.

SECRETARY’S REPORT – None

TREASURER’S REPORT – Report accepted as read.  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – 
The club has been very busy, we have had trials every month since Aug.  We have a big entry for the Nov. trial
A couple of reminders – please sign in when you come to use the club during off hours.  Also if you bring some-
thing, ie treats, please clean it up at the end of the morning or evening classes.
The 2017 Calendar is being finalized and will be posted, thank you Maridel for putting it up
A correction to the Achievement Award Form in the newsletter – send the achievement awards to Jan Plagenz, not 
Kathy Toniazzo.

TRAINING COMMITTEES – 
Director of Training - Sarah Shanahan was absent.  
Achievement Match – went very well.  Next one will be in May, the announcement will be out earlier.  Suggested to 
put the winners in the next newsletter, thanked Claudia for the trophies
Monday Night –  Mary Kasten announced that she will be leaving.  Puppy classes start January 9, 2017
Jesica Hubbard will be answering the phones.  Jesica’s daughter-in-law will help with the paperwork.  If anyone 
wants to help, please let Jesica know.
There will be an instructors meeting 12/05
Classes – Classes to resume Jan. 3, 2017.  We still need a Novice instructor for Tues. nights
Mark puts a registration date on the class forms to be fair to everyone – those that receive the newsletter by mail 
and email.
Agility Report – Agility pick-up on Wednesdays – need to be an agility student

COMMITTEE REPORTS – Meetings/Programs
Meetings & Programs –  Next meeting will be the banquet, Jan 28, 2017
Linda Koutsky Heeling Seminar – Nov. 20.  At present we have some 70 people registered. Nancy Schmitt is still 
taking entries.
Annual Banquet – Date is January 28th , the form is in the newsletter.  It is a Western theme.  Joanne Peck will need 
help with set up, if you can help, please contact her

BUILDING/GROUNDS/HOUSEKEEPING – 
Fence posts were fixed by Rick Pfeiffer, thank you Rick.
The plowing has been contracted for winter.  They will be here Wed. mornings, so the lot is clear by the time classes 
start.  Barbara Drake will send the snowplower a calendar of the classes.
There will be reflector discs placed at the end of the drive

MEMBERSHIP – 
The dues notices will be done by the January banquet
No first readings.   Second readings: Carolyn Atkins and Kim Hannah.
Carolyn and Kim were welcomed as new members

TRIALS – AKC –
VST Test  - Variable Surface Tracking, there were 8 dogs, 3 passed
November Obedience/Rally Trials – 11/25 – 11/27
Karen Slack needs stewards – can use someone to help on Friday and Saturday, needs at least 3 people to help on 
Sunday.  Volunteering counts towards the working requirements.  Raffle drawing will be held on Sunday.  Baskets 
will be made up on Nov. 18 by Claudia Sonnenberg & Mary Kasten
January Obedience/Rally Trials – 1/07 & 1/08 – will be looking for volunteers as get closer
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TRIALS – UKC – Bark River
Obedience/Rally Trial – Ann Millane had a good time, no problem getting help  
Agility Trial – January 21 & 22, 2017.  Donna Schmitt is the chairperson.  She will be looking for help 
Obedience/Rally – February 2017; Anne Millane chairperson

RUN THRUS /OBEDIENCE – 4th Friday
New chairperson will be Linda Warn.  She will start January 27th
Year end Run Thru – 12/31 

RUN THRUS/RALLY – Tara Matusiewicz
Dec. 2 is the last one for the year.  Trying to get the word out about the Rally run thrus.  Start at 6:30pm and end at 
8:00pm.  Have 3 rings set up and can run as many times as want - $5.00 for members/$7.00 for non-members
Thanked Joy for setting up the rings

MATCHES -  Candy Cane Caper Sat. 11/19 and the End of the Year, Sun. 1/01. Will be needing help

WEBSITE –  Koenraad DeRoo 
Will be staying with Go Daddy, but their newer platform.  If anyone has updates for the website, please get them to 
Koenraad by Dec. 1.  Still on track to launch the new website at the banquet in January

FACEBOOK – No report

NEWSLETTER –  Anne DeRoo 
Will be a stickler about deadlines and try to get the newsletter mailed out a couple of days earlier than it is emailed 
so all members will get it about the same time.

OLD BUSINESS – None

NEW BUSINESS – 
Mark Christiansen purchased a large screen TV and stand to be used for presentations, training 
movies, etc.  We also want to create a loop of what people can do with their dog, this would be esp good for Mon-
day night people.  Have short training videos, DVD night, etc.  If anyone has ideas of what they would like to see 
– let Mark know.

Health Clinic- March 18.  Heart and Eye doctors are signed up and Badget vet to do the Heartworm tests and rabies 
vaccinations.  Tara mentioned that one of the vets at Badger veterinary is a chiropractor.  Would there be an inter-
est if there were chiropractic care offered at the clinic?  Chiropractic offering would need to be on the Health Clinic 
flyer.  

NEXT MEETING -   
Jan. 28, 2017, starts at 4:30pm

ADJOURNMENT – 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 

BRAGS were given

Respectfully submitted,  
Debbie O’Brien, Secretary 
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WESTERN WAUKESHA COUNTY DOG TRAINING CLUB 
W1314 Cedar Drive, Ixonia, WI 

 

CONFORMATION RUN THRU SCHEDULE 2017 
 

TUESDAY NIGHTS 
7:00—7:45 P.M.  

 
Fee:  $5.00 per handler 

 

Following is a schedule of Tuesday nights  
conformation run thrus will be held.   

Please mark your calendar. 

 
Run thrus are held to give you and your dog experience in the conformation ring 
for either AKC or UKC conformation shows. Knowledgeable people who have 
shown their own dogs will be running you through and giving you pointers 
In case of bad weather,  listen to TV or log on to closings on TV stations.  
 

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC  

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun July Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec 

3 7 7 4 2 6 OFF OFF 5 3 7 OFF 

10 14 OFF 11 9 13 11 OFF 12 10 14 OFF 

17 21 21 18 16 20 18 OFF 19 17 OFF OFF 

24 28 28 25 23 27 25 OFF 26 24 OFF OFF 

31    OFF   OFF  31 OFF  
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WWCDTC CLASS REGISTRATION 

This form is just for Tuesday-Thursday Obedience/Rally Classes. 

Session:  Winter 2016                               Due Date: December 21                      Class Start Date: January 2 
No Sign ups will be accepted before December 1 

 
Return this form to Mark Christiansen, 630 W Juneau St., Hustisford, WI 53034 or e-mail to 
kimark@nconnect.net.  Also, it can be placed in Mark’s box behind the kitchen door by the due date.  
 
Name of person training dog: _______________________________ Phone: __________________________ 

e-mail: ____________________________________________ Date submitted: ________________________ 

CLASS DAY INSTRUCTOR DOG CALL 
NAME/BREED 

 TUESDAY P.M.   
Utility 7 – 7:45 p.m. Workshop Format  

Novice 7 – 7:45 p.m. TBD  
Conformation Run Thrus 7 – 7:45 p.m. Toni R.  

Open 8 – 8:45 p.m. Anne M.  
Pre Open 8 – 8:45 p.m. Not Offered  

    

 WEDNESDAY A.M.   
Rally (adv/ex) 9:30 – 10:45 a.m. Joan C.  
Rally (novice) 11 – 11:45 a.m. Kris K.  
Novice 10 – 10:45 a.m. Kerry L.  

Pre Utility 12:15 – 1:00 p.m. Chris G.  
Pre Open 11 – 11:45 a.m. Henriette S.  
Open 11 – 11:45 a.m. Nancy S.  
Pre Novice 12 – 12:45 p.m. Jay P.  
Utility 12 – 12:45 p.m. Workshop Format Workshop Format 
    

 THURSDAY P.M.   
Novice 7 – 7:45 p.m. TBD  
Rally *  7:15 – 8:45 p.m. Claudia S.  
Pre Novice 7 – 7:45 p.m. Donna S.  
Utility/Open 8 – 8:45 p.m. Workshop Workshop Format 
    
MONDAY NIGHT 
PUPPY/MANNERS 
CLASSES  
ALL AGILITY CLASSES 

 
Times  
vary  

Monday Night contact 
Mary Kasten for sign up 

262-370-5758 
maryk52@centurytel.net 

 

AGILITY – CONTACT 
KAREN SLACK FOR 

CLASS AVAILABILITY  
920-625-3831 or 

mykads@charter.net 

• - Thursday Rally class:  Instructor available, group walk through at 7:15 & 8:00.  Individual walk throughs at 

anytime.  Run the course as many times as you want.   

IN ORDER TO BE SURE EVERYONE HAS AN OPPORTUNITY TO BE IN A CLASS, THIS FORM MUST BE 

RETURNED BY THE DEADLINE.  NO PHONE CALLS WILL BE ACCEPTED FOR CLASS REGISTRATION. Limit of 

10 Dogs per class except Thursday Night Rally. 

 IF THERE IS A SIGN UP OF LESS THAN 3 DOGS, THE CLASS MAY BE COMBINED WITH A LIKE CLASS OR NOT 

OFFERED THIS SESSION.    

Ann H.

Instructor Needed

Donna S.



January  2017 - WWCDTC Newsletter 15

WESTERN WAUKESHA COUNTY DOG TRAINING CLUB Date App. Rcv'd/Paid
W1314 CEDAR DRIVE, IXONIA, WI 53036 Rcv'd By (initials)
920-206-9334 or 1-877-706-9334 DHLPP (date)

Bordetella (date)
CLASS REGISTRATION FORM Rabies (date)

Name of person(s) who will attend class:
One trainer only for Beginning Manners and higher classes

Address:

City/State/Zip Code:

Home phone number and best time to call: area code ( ) -

Work phone number and best time to call: area code ( ) -

Check one of the following:

Kinderpuppy I (8 to 16 weeks) (60 Minute Class) (consider the punch card for $130.00)
Beginning Day/Date/Time

Kinderpuppy II / AKC Puppy Star (graduates from KinderPuppy I) (60 Minute Class)
This is a continuation of Kinderpuppy I 16 to 24 weeks

Beginning Day/Date/Time

Beginning Manners (over 6 months old with minimal training)
Beginning Day/Date/Time

Junior Manners (continuation from Puppy Kindergarten or Beginning Manners Class)
Beginning Day/Date/Time

Intermediate Manners / AKC Canine Good Citzen Prep (continuation from Junior Manners)
Beginning Day/Date/Time

____________________________________________________________________________________
Beginning Day/Date/Time

Beginning Day/Date/Time

All classes meet once a week for 6 weeks
Each class is 45 minutes long unless otherwise noted.

Class size is limited and applications are handled in a first come, first serve manner.

In order to participate in our classes, all dogs must have current Distemper, Hepatitis, Leptospirosis, Parvovirus,
Parainfluenza, Bordetella, and (if 5 months of age or older) Rabies vaccinations. A copy of vaccinations
MUST accompany this form . If you or your breeder gave vaccinations, please list on separate sheet of paper
(include breeder's name, phone number, type of vaccinations, dates given, and serial numbers).

The cost is $80.00. Payment MUST accompany form in order to hold a spot in class .
We also have available 2 consequetive classes (Punch card) for $130.00

A new application must still be provided for the 2nd class; along with the punch card
Make checks payable to WWCDTC. Visa/MC also accepted. Please note that there are no refunds.

Amount enclosed

Check number/date

Visa or MC number/expiration date
(circle one)
Signature and Date

Please complete BOTH sides, sign, and date this form, and return it with payment and proof of vaccinations to:
WWCDTC, P.O. Box 223, Ixonia, WI 53036.

We DO NOT call to confirm, only to notify if your first choice has been filled.

PLEASE COMPLETE INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DOG ON THE BACK SIDE FOR THE INSTRUCTOR

E-mail address:
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Your Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________

Dog's Name:

Breed(s): Current Age:

Age of dog when he/she joined your family:

Female: Male: Spayed/Neutered: Date of Birth:

Prior training (please be specific, what/when/where):

Please check all of the following that apply to your dog.
My dog: I would like my dog to:

Plays with toys Come when called
Likes to ride in the car Be friendly to strangers
Greets me at the door Stay off furniture
Is good with other dogs Not charge the door
Is good with children Greet guests without jumping up on them
Eats twice daily Walk nicely on a leash
Is quiet and shy
Is spirited or hyper
Is part of the household
Spends time in a kennel run outside
Has a fenced yard
Has other animals in the house
Is my best friend
Spends quality time with me

Takes walks
Plays fetch
Goes to a dog park

Please describe any problems/concerns with your dog so that we may offer appropriate help:

Please tell us how/where you heard about our club/program:
Sign on building Veterinarian / which one?
Friend/Relative Newspaper ad or article / which paper?
Club Member Yellow pages / which one?
Club Website Other

I understand and agree that Western Waukesha County Dog Training Club, Inc. is in no way liable for, nor will it
be responsible for, damages to persons and/or property caused by me or any dog handled by me. If participant is
under the age of 18 years, I will accompany him/her at all times while they are on club property. I agree to abide
by the training/club rules of WWCDTC.

Signature (signature of parent/guardian required if participant is under 18 years of age) Date


